Strike Action April 26th

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),

I am writing to you about the forthcoming strike action by the five teaching unions in the North of Ireland. You may have seen coverage of this in the news and I want to inform you about the impact this is likely to have at our school.
How will strike action affect St Malachy’s P.S?
Any teaching staff members involved in this industrial action, will not undertake any duties during the normal teaching day on April 26th.
In the interest of health and safety, the decision has been taken to close the school to pupils on April 26th. This decision will not prevent the celebration of the Sacrament of Confirmation taking place at 3.30pm on this day.
We will reopen as normal on Thursday 27th April.
This is a difficult decision and will cause some disruption. I am asking, however, that you remain understanding of our difficult situation, which is the direct result of the failure to take into account the very real concerns expressed by teachers and school leaders.
Taking strike action is not something that anyone would undertake lightly. Those on strike will have thought long and hard about their decision and will lose pay for the period that they are on strike.
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in this matter.
Yours sincerely,
Pauline McEvoy
Principal.
